
 

 

Notices under National Electricity Law 

The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the National 
Electricity Law (NEL) of the following matters. 

Under Section 95, NEMMCO has requested the making of the proposed National Electricity 
Amendment (Integration of NEM Metrology Requirements) Rule 2007. The proposal seeks to 
amend the National Electricity Rules to integrate first tier metrology requirements and some 
jurisdictional requirements into the metrology framework. Submissions:  

• must be received by 27 July 2007;  

• should be forwarded to submissions at submissions@aemc.gov.au; and 

• will be published on the AEMC’s website subject to a claim of confidentiality.  

In relation to the “Statement of regulatory principles – revenue cap reopening” Rule change 
proposal, the AEMC has determined to discontinue the Rule making procedure and therefore 
under clauses 19 and 20 of Schedule 2 of the NEL, has re-exercised the power under section 
94 and determined not to take further action. The proposal was originally submitted to NECA 
by Electranet on behalf of a number of transmission network service providers (including 
Electranet). 
Further details on the above matters are available on AEMC’s website www.aemc.gov.au. All 
documents in relation to the above matters are published on the AEMC’s website and are 
available for inspection at the offices of the AEMC.  
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